
Council of Trustees and Management 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania  
  of the State System of Higher Education 
Indiana, Pennsylvania 

In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements of the business-type activities and the 
aggregate discretely presented component units of Indiana University of the Pennsylvania State System 
of Higher Education (the University) as of and for the year ended June 30, 2023, in accordance with 
auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America, we considered the University’s 
internal control over financial reporting (internal control) as a basis for designing audit procedures that 
are appropriate in the circumstances for the purpose of expressing our opinions on the financial 
statements, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the University’s 
internal control. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the University’s internal 
control. 

Our report on our audit of the financial statements includes a reference to other auditors who audited 
certain of the financial statements of the discretely presented component units, as described in our report 
on the University’s financial statements. This report does not include the results of the other auditors’ 
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